BROOMHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 431st MEETING

The 431st Meeting of Broomhill Community Council was held in Broomhill Primary School, 57
Edgehill Rd, Glasgow G11 7HZ, on Wednesday 10th April 2024, at 7.00 p.m.
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Committee Members Present were: Charles Scott, Barbara McTavish(chair), Morag
McKerrell, Lorna McWilliams and David Rennie. Also in attendance were Clir Lana
Reid-McConnell and Andy McKay from Police Scotland

Apologies were received from: Members Hector Rufrancos and Roy Hamdy and Councillor
Eunis Jassemi.

Minutes of Previous Meetings. The minutes of Meeting no 430 held on 13th March 2024 had
been reviewed and accepted via Slack.

Police Report. AMcK gave an update on the spate of break-ins which had occurred on 9th
April. He said Door Bell Cameras were a useful deterrent and helpful in detecting criminals. He
gave an update on the organised shoplifting taking place in Partick. CS asked about deterrence
of speeding on Clarence Drive and AMcK said he would arrange more patrols.

Councillors Reports. - LRM had been dealing with line painting, the verge opposite Broomhill
Primary School, BPS staffing levels, road repairs etc. She was also hoping to get the
Community Payback Scheme to do some painting in Naseby Park before the Spring Fayre.
She received a further update the resiting of the bins at the entrance to Hyndland Station from
Churchill Dr

Office Bearers’ Reports. a) Chair. no report b Vice Chair - LMcW said she would try to get the
manager of Kirktonholme Nursery to attend a future meeting. c) Secretary - All relevant
correspondence had been circulated via Slack. d)Treasurer - no report.

Victoria Park Area Partnership. DR presented a paper on the proposal to use the £1m
Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund allocated to Victoria Park. It is proposed to
use consultants to determine constituents’ wishes and get the outcomes agreed at the
December 2024 VPAP meeting. All agreed to this proposal. Discussions were continuing on
the improvements to the Thornwood roundabout.

Broomhill Primary School Parent Council - No report

Friends of Naseby Park. DR confirmed that there would be a Cherry Blossom event on 20th
April and that BCC would have a table. A staffing rota was agreed for BCC involving CS,
LMcW and BMcT. Some simple presentation material would be initiated by CS. There would
be a QR code on the table if anyone wanted to donate to FONP. Agreed that we would spend
up to £50 on M McK’s suggestion to hand out Faraday pouches

Planning. CS had nothing to report

Broomhill Local Place Plan. Nothing to report.

Recruitment. Agreed that we should use the Cherry Blossom event in Naseby Park on 20
April to highlight vacancies and bring along application forms.

AOCB. The Broomhill Award certificate proposal by M McK was agreed. HR et al’s
presentation on Alternative Heating would be held over to a future meeting.

Date, Time and Place of Next Meeting. The next full meeting will be on Wednesday 8th May
2024, in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Rd, G11 7HZ.

The meeting concluded at 8:10 pm following a vote of thanks to the chair.




